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COVER: (Bottom): GARY DICKSON (Top): THE GOULD GRS51. LOVELY CAR, BUT DOES IT HAVE ONE OF THOSE HOOKS FOR HANGING YOUR JACKET ?

DOUNE FALLS VICTIM OF
PETROL CRISIS

There was great disappointment when Lothian Car Club took the
decision to cancel the September meeting at Doune which was the
final round of both the Auto Windscreens British Hillclimb Champi-
onship and the Guyson Scottish Hillclimb Championship.

Such a decision has to be taken several days in advance to give
everyone fair notice, and at that time the decision must have been
relatively straight-forward even bearing in mind Championship im-
plications and other disappointments. It should also be borne in
mind that a cancellation involves almost as much work and stress
as running an event.

Even by watching Sky News in another country, as your Editor was,
it was difficult at the beginning of the week to see how the event
could go ahead - even getting back into the country was in ques-
tion. We tend to think about the competitors’ travel problems, but
the doubts about whether the marshals and other safety officials
could find their way to and from the venue must have been a crucial
factor.

The National championship was clinched by David Grace two
weeks earlier, but there was some doubt over the runner-up spot.
In the Guyson Scottish Hiliclimb Championship, John Whyte had to
finish in the top eight to secure his seventh title, a fairly safe bet one
would think, but bearing in mind how the Championship was
decided at this meeting last year, Stewart Robb would have been
glad to take his chances.

For many the big appeal of the weekend was to see Graeme Wight
Junr take on the best in Britain and see if he could better his
amazing hill record.

GRAEME’S 115MPH AT KAMES

The cancellation of Doune added to the interest of the final Kames
sprint of the season, with a number of competitors wanting a last
thrash before the winter decends upon us. One of those was
Graeme Wight Junr who brought the Gould along for a bit of testing
on the Saturday and stayed on to see if he could make his outright
track record (77.05) a wee bit more secure from the attentions of
Stewart Robb.

The local press had played a part in attracting a good crowd, most
of whom were there in time to see his first practice run of 74.78. He
ended his standing start lap at 114 mph, was a little slower next
time round then stopped the clock at 115mph.

“Awesome” was Tom Kenny's immediate reaction, and that from
the man who went on to win the event when the weather turned
sour.

Although Graeme's times deteriorated apace with the weather the
determination he showed in trying to get the power down on the
damp, then wet track impressed onlookers greatly.

The sprinters, officials and local spectators appreciated his appear-
ance with the car and they left highly impressed. Without a doubt
the Graeme Wight fan club has gained a number of new recruits.

JOHN WHYTE TAKES
HILLCLIMB TITLE

Although he did not win either round at the Forrestburn double-
header on September 2nd/3rd, John Whyte did enough on the
Sunday to eam his seventh Scoftish title. He was unaware of this at
the time and it was only when Doune was cancelled the outcome
became finalised.

A bit of an anticlimax at the Championship not being won at a venue,
but these things happen.

Stewart Robb and Tom Kenny are to be congratulated as well for
keeping the Championship more open than had been thought at the
start of the year when a number of the 1999 frontrunners opted out
of the Championship race.

KING MALCOLM

Milne takes Sprint crown

The Guyson Scottish Sprint Championship has thrown up a very
close finish, with Malcolm Milne holding off Gordon Macintyre by
185.34 to 185.24 points.

Adam Bernard was third on 183.17 while Stewart Robb took fourth
place on 180.44, only 0.16 of a point ahead of George Coghill. Bob
Lewis was fifth and Richard Swindall sixth.

In the Top Ten section of the Championship Stewart Robb ran out
an easy winner having amassed almost double the score of his
rivals. David Hutcheson was second and Vernon Williamson third,
only the smallest of margins separating them.

In the Road Car Class, Adam Bernard came out on top with Bob
Lewis second and Richard Swindall third. George Coghill won the
Modified Car Class from Andrew Smith (Fiesta) with Lorna Smith in
third place.

Stewart Robb won the Racing Car Class, Vernon Williamson was
second and Mark Hutcheson third.

A more detailed report appears later in this issue.

JUNE DOUNE DATE IN DOUBT

Lothian Car Club have not had their troubles to seek in recent times
but after a lot of physical and ambitious planning to put Doune
Hillclimb facilities on a secure footing for the future, they have been
handed another problem to resolve.

The date agreed with the MSA for the June round of the Auto
Windscreens British Hillclimb Championship at Doune - June 16th &
17th - is the revised date now chosen by BTCC for their Champi-
onship meeting at Knockhill. Such a clash must be avoided due to
insufficient marshalling and safety facilities being available, not to
mention the effect on attendances. At the moment alternative dates
are being investigated but the complexities are numerous and much
interclub co-operation will be required before the matter is con-
cluded.
































































